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2019   Meetings

VCU Alumni receive a 10% discount for NAFA conferences
Just use discount code, “VCUALUM” (non case sensitive) when registering online for a 10% alumni discount. 

Register online at www.nafa-va.org	

“This was definitely one of the best conferences I’ve attended in 
recent years. Helpful engaging staff, current topics, and pleasant 
accommodations all added to an overall great seminar.” 

—Gerard Zappa, CRNA  

CE for CRNAs

April 13, 2019
Richmond, VA
Ultrasound Guided Vascular Access Workshop

May 4-5, 2019
Richmond, VA
Faculty & Administrator Workshop

May 29 - June 1, 2019
Hilton Head, South Carolina
33rd Annual Anesthesia Seminar

September 28-29, 2019
Richmond, VA
5th Annual Anesthesia Crisis 
Resource Management

October 5, 2019
Richmond, VA
Ultrasound Guided Vascular Access Workshop

October 28-31, 2019
Williamsburg, Virginia
43rd Annual Anesthesia Conference 

December 2-5, 2019
Orlando, Florida
38th Annual Anesthesia Meeting

Locations and dates are subject to change.

Gail Wooley and Terri Accardo, CRNAs from 
Charlotte, NC at our NAFA 2019 Snowshoe  
conference
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access workshops in April and October, as well as a brand new 
faculty and administrator workshop in May. The faculty and 
administrator workshop is designed for professionals working 
in academia who seek to grow their teaching, research, and 
leadership capabilities. We are also excited to announce new titles 
for CE on NAFA Now, our online continuing education platform.

We continue to welcome CRNAs into our Post-Master’s DNAP 
program who wish to pursue doctoral education. I encourage you 
to read about Nilu Patel, DNAP, CRNA, on page 7 who completed 
our Post-Master’s DNAP program all the way from California. This 
program is designed for full-time working CRNAs with one- to 
three- year completion options. 

A special congratulations to Gary Hahn, CRNA (1978), our 2018 
Most Outstanding Alumni Award recipient! See page 8 and learn 
why he is most deserving of this honor. Congratulations are also 
in order for several faculty and staff promotions (see page 9)! 

We look forward to celebrating with you for many years to come. 
Thank you for your continued support, and unwavering dedication 
to supporting the department, and “Making Patient Safety Real.” 
We could not reach our full potential without each and every one 
of you.

Suzanne Wright, Ph.D., CRNA 
Professor and Chair
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Dear alumni and friends,

A s most of you know, Dr. Michael Fallacaro, DNS, CRNA, 
FAAN stepped down as Chair of the Department of Nurse 
Anesthesia after 20 years of exemplary leadership. Under 

Mike’s leadership, the Center for Research in Human Simulation was 
established, a distance learning program serving the citizens of the 
Commonwealth was developed , a continuing education division was 
initiated, and the program has remained a top ranked program. We 
are grateful to Mike for his tireless efforts; these have resulted in a 
solid foundation for the department to grow. Please know that as we 
move forward together, I am committed to furthering our mission of 
patient safety and high quality education through a focus on graduate 
student success, faculty and alumni development and service to the 
anesthesia and health care communities. 

Since the beginning of the year, our team has already enjoyed many 
exciting accomplishments. The Department graduated its last master’s 
degree class in December 2018, and welcomed the third entry-to-
practice DNAP cohort in January 2019 with 45 graduate students. 
The College of Health Professions celebrated the new building with 
a ribbon cutting ceremony on March 18 and several of the College’s 
departments will move into the new building over the course of a few 
months with our department moving in early June 2019. We invite 
you to join us at VCU’s alumni weekend when the department will 
celebrate its 50th anniversary on Friday, April 5, 2019 and new building 
tours will be held on Saturday, April 6 beginning at 1:00 p.m. Please 
contact Heather E. Millar at hemillar@vcu.edu with any questions. 

The new year has also ushered in a new website for our continuing 
education division, Nurse Anesthesiology Faculty Associates (NAFA). 
The website highlights conferences and new workshops for the 
upcoming year. NAFA is offering two ultrasound-guided vascular 

Chairman’s Update

Our Passion is Making 
Patient Safety Real

 L to R: Dr. Suzanne Wright with Dr. Michael Fallacaro 
at the December 2018 graduation

Under Dr. Fallacaro’s leadership, the Department of Nurse Anesthesia earned and 
maintained consistent national recognition by U.S. News and World Report. The 
Department also created the first Doctor of Nurse Anesthesia Practice (DNAP) degree 
in the country, and established a global partnership with anesthesia nursing in the 
People’s Republic of China. Dr. Fallacaro was instrumental in creating a state-of-the-
art Center for Research in Human Simulation for the nurse anesthesia specialty, and 
expanded the Department’s economic outreach with three distance sites for nurse 
anesthesia students throughout Virginia.  Dr. Fallacaro has exemplified extraordinary 
leadership through his vision and commitment to the nurse anesthesia specialty and 
patient safety. He will remain in the Department as a full-tenured faculty member.
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The Department of Nurse Anesthesia’s 
Alumni Advisory Council (AAC) held 
its bi-annual meeting in January 2019. 
The council listened to remarks from 
Dr. Suzanne Wright including updates 
about the new building, the vision for the 
department, global outreach, information 
on the Council on Accreditation, NAFA 
meetings, and the new NAFA Now 
online platform for continuing education. 
A few former council members rolled 
off the council in June 2018 allowing 
the opportunity for several new council 
members to join. Thank you to those 
who submitted nominations for new 

council members. And thank you to those council members who 
rolled off: Greg Bonifant, Ellen Dean, Geoff Early, Andrew Lamar, 
Jody Lyle, and Ann Winer.  

The Council is pleased to report that several alumni have supported 
the new building fundraising efforts (see page 5).  Donations to 
the department also support research efforts, anatomy camp, 
professional development for faculty and students, simulation 
equipment, distance technology needs, etc. Donations from 

alumni are often the only financial assistance provided to graduate 
students. 

We are excited to see you and celebrate the department’s 50th 
anniversary on April 5, 2019 at the Boathouse, Rocketts Landing 
during VCU’s Reunion weekend! Please remember to RSVP 
by March 29th by either returning the RSVP card by mail or by 
registering online. 

If you have any questions about the AAC, please contact Heather E. 
Millar at hemillar@vcu.edu or 804-628-3787.

Alumni Advisory Council Update

Melissa Sherrod,  
CRNA, DNAP

Melissa Sherrod (Chair)
Faresha Sims (Vice Chair)
Tiffany Yhip (Secretary)
Ellen Dean
Donna Fiaschetti
Kristin Friedline
Geoff Early
Greg Bonifant
Gary Hahn
Harold Barnwell
Elizabeth Howell

Andrew Lamar
Jody Lyle
Mary Elizabeth Cheatham
Tim Newell
Danny Phillips 
Ann Winer

Honorary members:
Marianne S. Cosgrove
Martin Safo

Alumni Advisory Council

“Thank you” to Danny Frasca and 
Kevin Baker for fully endowing the 
department’s largest scholarship,  
the APEX Anesthesia Review Fund. 
The APEX Anesthesia Review 
fund will be made available for 

departmental expenditures at the discretion of the chairman to support 
student scholarships, faculty development, and equipment needs that directly 
support graduate student education in the College of Health Professions 
Department of Nurse Anesthesia.

Endowment funds never stop giving. The principal of the gift is invested 
and grows over time while a percentage of the income growth is distributed 
annually to support the purpose the donor has specified. Endowments 
provide long-term financial stability, regardless of government funding 
and changes in the economy. Endowments also provide the donor with a 
legacy at VCU in perpetuity. The minimum endowment level at VCU is 
$25,000 and can be paid for over multiple years. If you are interested in 
learning more about endowments to support the future of the department 
and generations to come, please contact Heather E. Millar, Development, 
Marketing and Communications at 804-628-3787 or hemillar@vcu.edu. 

Endowment:
APEX Anesthesia Review Fund
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Bricks and Benches 
for Building Campaign 
Add your name to the new College of Health 
Professions building! 

The first installment of purchased bricks happened in time for the new building 
ribbon cutting ceremony on March 18, 2019; however, there is still time to 
purchase a brick before the end of the campaign on June 30, 2020. Our 

brick drive provides a great opportunity to make an impact during the VCU Make It 
Real campaign. Your brick can memorialize your years at the college, congratulate a 
graduate, recognize a faculty member who made a difference, or choose to honor a 
loved one. A personalized brick is a wonderful idea for holidays, graduations, birthdays 
or any special occasion. Each brick can include up to three lines of text and up to 
18 characters per line. These bricks will pave the main entrance to the new building 
and are a permanent part of the College’s history. Bricks are $150.00 and you can 
purchase these online at www.support.vcu.edu/chpbrick

For more information on ways you can support the new building, 
please contact Heather E. Millar, Director of Development, 
Marketing and Communications in the Department of Nurse 
Anesthesia at hemillar@vcu.edu or 804-628-3787.

Another Way to Give
There is another opportunity to support 
the new building by featuring your name 
on the “donor wall” on the first floor 
when you enter the new building. All 
donors who make a gift or a five-year 
pledge of $5,000 towards this effort by 
June 30, 2020, will receive recognition 
on our donor wall. Any donations 
already made towards the new building 
(either by purchasing a brick or bench) 
are counted towards the $5,000. Please contact Heather E. Millar for more 
information on this effort.

Special thank you to Mary Hove, DNAP, CRNA (’15/’16), and Dr. Nickie Damico, 
CRNA and Kevin Damico for their support and adding their name to the wall! 

Lorem ipsum dolor sit amet, consectetuer adipiscing elit, sed diam 
nonummy nibh euismod tincidunt ut laoreet dolore magna aliquam erat 
volutpat. Ut wisi enim ad minim veniam, quis nostrud exerci tation 
ullamcorper suscipit lobortis nisl ut aliquip ex ea commodo consequat. Duis 
autem vel eum iriure dolor in hendrerit in vulputate velit esse molestie 
consequat, vel illum dolore eu feugiat nulla facilisis at vero eros et accumsan 
et iusto odio dignissim qui blandit praesent luptatum zzril delenit augue 
duis dolore te feugait nulla facilisi.

Lorem ipsum dolor sit amet, cons ectetuer adipiscing elit, sed diam 
nonummy nibh euismod tincidunt ut laoreet dolore magna aliquam erat 
volutpat. Ut wisi enim ad minim veniam, quis nostrud exerci tation 
ullamcorper suscipit lobortis nisl ut aliquip ex ea commodo consequat.

Lorem ipsum dolor sit amet, consectetuer adipiscing elit, sed diam 
nonummy nibh euismod tincidunt ut laoreet dolore magna aliquam erat 
volutpat. Ut wisi enim ad minim veniam, quis nostrud exerci tation 
ullamcorper suscipit lobortis nisl ut aliquip ex ea commodo consequat. Duis 
autem vel eum iriure dolor in hendrerit in vulputate velit esse molestie 

PLATINUM DONORS
TIMMY & ROBERTA JONES

ALLAN & ROBERTA WILKERSON

RICHARD & TAMMY MORRISON

ALEXANDER & PATRICIA MASON

JOSPEH & JOSEFINA BENSON

6SIDNEY & GLORIA OLIVER

GOLD DONORS

PHIL & ANNA CAIN

PHILLIP & MARGARET BREWER

MATT & DEBORAH CASTILLO

LAWRENCE & JO RICE

ORLANDO & GERALDINE REED

HUBERT & SHELLEY HAWKINS

HERMAN & SHARON SHARP

SILVER DONORS

WILFRED & MAE YOUNG

WALTER & JANICE BUTLER

ISMAEL & DEANNA HUNT

THOMAS & KELLEY PAGE

DARYL & MARGARET ROBBINS

DARRYL & SADIE WHITE

ROSS & MARSHA WILLIAMSON

BRONZE DONORS
DARRELL & NORA HAMPTON

MARVIN & EILEEN HOLMES

EDMUND & CAROLE MEYER

SHAUN & LEIGH LOPEZ

OWEN & KATHY MENDEZ

ALVIN & JANE RICHARDSON

MARCOS & NORMA HALL

WARREN & MOLLY COLON

RAYMOND & ADA ELLIOTT

HERMAN & EBONY BROOKS

BILLY & TERRI SANTOS

TYLER & JUDITH RODRIGUEZ

CONRAD & MARGARITA CANNON

BOBBY & SANDRA HOFFMAN

KENNETH & LUCILLE SHAW

EMILIO & NATASHA WEBB

ANGELO & LAURA CHAPMAN

GUADALUPE & SOPHIE SWANSON

BRENDAN & RUTH PAUL

LLOYD & AMBER RUIZ

BRYAN & ELSA GREEN

COREY & GAIL SPENCER

ALLEN & MELISSA VASQUEZ

ANDRES & TONYA HOUSTON

ARCHIE & PAULINE LITTLE

CORY & SHERI HARPER

JEFFREY & JANICE WATERS

EVERTT & BETTY COOPER

MATHEW & KERRY PATTON

JOHNNIE & ROSIE ESTRADA

OMAR & ELAINE CARROLL

GABRIEL & MARGUERITE MARSH

RENE & NICHOLE ARNOLD

CESAR & VICKIE HOLLOWAY

JORDAN & LAUREN HARRINGTON

CLINT & NAOMI SCHNEIDER

ELIZABETH RODRIQUEZ

ARMANDO & ANTOINETTE WELCH

KERRY & NICOLE MASON

GENE & LORA MULLINS

NELSON & JEANETTE FLETCHER

FREDDIE & SHELIA RIVERA

DOMINICK & JOSIE JENNINGS

BLAKE & JUANITA PERRY

SHANE & ASHLEY TRAN

LONNIE & JEAN SULLIVAN

JERRY & GERTRUDE RAMIREZ

DARYL & ANITA MCDONALD

HOWARD & MAUREEN 

CUNNINGHAM

ANTONIO & RENEE FOX

NEIL & SALLY GLOVER

RANDOLPH & CAROL GIBBS

FRED & LORENE CRUZ

TED & ANN JOHNSON

LYNN & DOROTHY PATRICK

ROY & MISTY REYES

ARTURO & JACQUELYN WEBSTER

WESLEY & LATOYA ALLEN

MYRON & CHRISTINA REESE

PERRY & BERNADETTE CARLSON

SALVATORE & SARA NORMAN

AARON & KARI WILKERSON

CARROLL & ERIN BALL

DUANE & DORIS MCLAUGHLIN

MARCO & KATIE MCKENZIE

RAMON & KIM DUNN

SERGIO & RACHEL DOUGLAS

JAN & LEE GRANT

ELLIS & KATE JONES

RUDOLPH & CASEY MANN

DALLAS & ALEXIS JOHNSTON

MARC & ESSIE BALDWIN

FERNANDO & ROSA AUSTIN

Buy a brick online!
http://www.support.vcu.edu/chpbrick

A big thank you to our alumni and 
friends who are already supporting the 
new building campaign effort! 

We are proud to report that out of ten 
benches that were available for the new 
building, six of those were purchased by 
nurse anesthesia alumni! Thank you!

Benches

Jody Lyle (‘09/DNAP ‘10)

Hamid Mahmood (‘09/DNAP ‘10) and 
   Maritza Gallegos-Mahmood (‘09/DNAP ‘10)

Elizabeth Howell (‘04) and Emily Lanning (‘04)

Howard Goodwin (DNAP ’14) and  
   Jean Snyder (DNAP ‘16)

Members of MSNA Class of 1999 who 
purchased a “class bench”:

Jeremy Cushing, Rebekah Carmel,
Wilbur Bice, Deborah Blizman
Nicole Damico, Belinda Cook, Michael Wray,
Deborah Salley, Patty Cash, Renee Greenfield
Nichole Fogleman, Stephen Joseph Blanchard
Raymond Lindsay, Thomas Dainty

Bricks
Karen Barnes ’08
Jane Belcher ’05
Virginia Bertani ’78
Kristin Cain ’13/’14
William Chisholm ’85
Marianne S. Cosgrove ’11
Nicole K Damico ’99/’14
Michael D. Fallacaro, DNS, CRNA, FAAN  
  and Nadine Fallacaro, MSN, CRNA
Mary Fitzgerald ’77
Gary Hahn ’78
Nancy Harrison ’89
Janice J Izlar ’09
Kyu T Kim ’17
Loren Krause ’03/’13
Emily Lanning ’04
Noreen McCartan ’88
James McLaughlin ’81
Mary Mlotzick ’98
Daniel Noffsinger 
Carrie Reavis ’72
Daniel Reside ’90
Kaitlin H Rodgers ’10/’11
Edward M Salkind ’11
Michael Santantonio ’87
Ann Schwartz ’15
Darla R. Soles ’94
Cheryl Spulecki ’15
Judy Thompson ’10
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Faculty Serve Five States and 60 Clinical Sites

Students from from Cosby, Richmond Community and John Marshall 
High Schools in the simulation lab for the VCU Health Sciences 
Academy tour with Karl Balling, SRNA Class of 2019

Steven Melick, SRNA, Class of 2020 at the VCU Alumni “Thank a 
donor” day

Clinical faculty give back of their time, experience, and expertise 
out of a desire to see their specialty continue to improve, and 
to develop future generations of CRNAs who will provide the 
highest quality healthcare to their patients for years to come. The 
Department is growing with close to 60 clinical sites spread over 
five states! Close to 75% of our clinical faculty are also alumni. 
The hard work and dedication of our clinical faculty does not go 
unnoticed. Responsibilities include: 

•	 Serving as student coordinators (1-2 at each facility)

•	 Providing mentorship and orientation to each nurse anesthesia 
graduate student who rotates through his/her facility

•	 Coordinating/assigning graduate students to clinical cases on a 
daily basis 

•	 Collecting formative progress reports/evaluations in a private 
location

•	 Fielding/managing subjective evaluations of graduate student 
learners from other clinical faculty on site

•	 Providing both individual and group feedback to each graduate 
student upon request and as needed

•	 Serving as a liaison between their respective site and the nurse 
anesthesia program (via the Department’s Vice Chair of Clinical 
Affairs)

Clinical faculty share expertise and training with graduate students 
in the clinical setting, advocate for student opportunities to 
experience regional anesthesia, invasive line placement, specialty 
cases, etc., all while protecting the patients from inadvertent 
harm. Clinical faculty advocate and support the clinical education of 
graduate nurse anesthesia students in all aspects of their learning, 
in support of the mission and philosophy of their group, facility, 
profession and specialty. They provide thoughtful and respectful 
feedback to each graduate student to improve skills and practice.  

There is no financial compensation from the department for 
their service, receiving only a few opportunities for discounts 
on continuing education, and the unending and overwhelming 
gratitude of the program and our faculty.  Overall, they give far more 
than they receive, in the hope of making a positive influence in 
the lives of the graduate students they instruct, to the betterment 
of the anesthesia care provided to the thousands of patients who 
will benefit from the services of these graduates for generations 
to come. Help us acknowledge and say thank you to those who 
support the department as clinical faculty!
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ALUMNI SPOTLIGHT

Nilu Patel
Post Masters DNAP Alumna

In high school, Nilu Patel dreamed of being a nurse. She could 
picture herself at her patients’ bedsides, helping them manage 
their recovery and feel better.

When she finally made it to her first hospital rotation, as a nursing 
undergraduate, she was surprised to discover that she didn’t really 
like it. She was assigned to help care for an older woman, and “it 
wasn’t what I thought it would be,” Patel said. “I don’t like seeing 
patients in pain.”

Fortunately, that opened another door as she learned about nurse 
anesthesia – and she quickly continued her education to earn her 
master’s degree. Patel found nurse anesthesia was the perfect 
match because, “I relieve people’s pain in my own environment, 
which is the operating room.”

As soon as she earned her master’s, she set yet another goal for 
herself: Earn her DNAP degree within 10 years. Married with two 

young sons, she started on the doctoral program at VCU with just 
one year before her self-imposed deadline.

“VCU appealed to me because of its patient safety focus,” said 
Patel, a senior CRNA with the UC Irvine Medical Center. As part 
of the surgical team, she plays a pivotal role in ensuring that each 
action taken in the operating room is done with the patient’s best 
outcome in mind.

Completing the doctoral program through distance learning and 
scheduled trips to Richmond, Patel found that VCU empowered 
students both with the best and latest information to be expert 

practitioners – but also to be the strongest advocates for their industry. 

Over time, she has deepened her outreach with patient safety, leading 
a UCI team to develop new communications protocols as patients 
move between departments in the hospital. “The care of a patient 
can be among many providers in a given day, especially on the day 
of surgery,” said Patel, who worked with the hospital’s technology 
team on a tool that easily integrates with the facility’s electronic 
medical record system. Key information – including critical medical 
issues (including allergies), anesthesia provided, surgical notes and 
more – can be extracted so that post-surgery medical providers 
have the information they need to best care for their patients. 
Previously, providers needed to log into two different databases to find 
information.

“This took a lot of time, and – in an emergency, when time is critical 
– a one-page pop-up of a patient’s pertinent medical history makes it 
easier and safer,” said Patel, adding that patients can’t communicate 
what occurred in the operating suite while under anesthesia.

Patel now splits her time between the hospital - which is a level-one 
trauma center that sees every possible type of surgical case -and 

teaching, using her DNAP degree to help train 
the next generation of nurse anesthetists. In 
fact, soon after she earned her VCU degree, she 
developed and managed a conference aimed 
at patient safety, featuring a keynote by a VCU 
classmate.

For several years, Patel has also been involved with the California 
Association of Nurse Anesthetists. She recently completed a two-year 
term on the board. 

“The faculty and the education I received at VCU inspired me to 
become a leader within my profession,” Patel said. “The program 
prepared me to make my mark on the profession through innovation, 
political advocacy and teaching the next generation of CRNAs. By 
advocating for CRNAs and working together with other leaders in 
health care, we can strive to make health care delivery better for 
everyone.”

From California to VCU, through distance 

learning, to earn a Doctor of Nurse 

Anesthesia Practice (DNAP) degree

“The program prepared me to make my mark on the 

profession through innovation, political advocacy and 

teaching the next generation of CRNAs.”

To learn more about the post master’s DNAP program, please visit https://nrsa.chp.vcu.edu/programs/post-masters-dnap/. 

Our post-master’s DNAP program is designed for the full-time working CRNA, with one- to three-year completion options.
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VCU Nurse Anesthesia’s Most Outstanding Alumni Award 2018

Gary Hahn, CRNA
The Department of Nurse Anesthesia’s Outstanding Alumni Award is 
presented annually to a graduate of the VCU Nurse Anesthesia program 
who has either become distinguished in the nurse anesthesia profession 
and/or has made impactful contributions to society. It is the highest honor 
that the VCU Nurse Anesthesia Alumni Advisory Council (AAC) can bestow. 
The AAC seeks nominations from all nurse anesthesia alumni (nearly 900 
alumni) and presents the award during the December graduation awards 
ceremony. The 2018 “Most Outstanding Alumnus/a Award” was presented 
to Gary Hahn, a 1978 graduate from the VCU Nurse Anesthesia program.

“A local icon, and rock of the CRNA  
community for decades. One word to  
describe Gary - passionate! You won’t  
find a more passionate student or CRNA  
advocate. I stated 25 years ago, ‘I want  
to be just like you when I grow up, and I  
hope one day I will,”  said Danny Frasca,  
DNAP, CRNA, when presenting Gary with  
his award in December. 

Gary graduated from VCU in 1978,  
and taught in the program under Col  
Herbert T. Watson’s chairmanship of the  
Department. He clinically and didactically  
taught generations of SRNAs who now give safe “garysthesia” as Danny 
put it, around the country. “Gary is an unmatched educator, possessing a 
keen intelligence, an innate love of education and an enviable flexibility in 
the delivery of that education. Tirelessness in his dedication to VCU’s nurse 
anesthesia students, his contributions to the Roanoke distance site alone 
were absolutely key in its inception and maintenance.” 

Gary was Danny’s mentor at St. Mary’s in Richmond, Virginia when Danny 
began working as a CRNA 25 years ago. Gary was the beloved Chief 
CRNA at St. Mary’s for many years, “He had more retirement parties than 
anyone I can ever remember,” recalls Danny. Gary has won countless 
awards over the years for his continued work with the Department of 
Nurse Anesthesia and the students: the Agatha Hodgins Memorial award 
as a student for top academic honors, the Herbert T. Watson faculty award, 
Instructor of the Year award (two times), the Chairman’s award, and now 
the Most Outstanding Alumnus/a Award.  Gary has also been very involved 
with VANA over the years, serving as Director for Districts 3, 4 and 5. Gary 
was the chairman and founding member of the most successful, organized 
VANA meeting since its inception creating the District 5 Winter Workshop. 
Gary has also provided countless lectures at VANA meetings, and has 
served on numerous committees. 

Gary moved to Roanoke, Virginia after his retirement from St. Mary’s and 
has been instrumental in the success of our distance site in that 
area, “I can think of multiple occasions where I 
believe it was only through 

Gary’s involvement and support of our program that the 
cohort in Roanoke has been successful, up to and including 
the present day, even though he has officially retired from 
practice!  He has taught (literally) generations of CRNAs, 
and I would expect that hundreds of CRNAs practicing 
today have been influenced by his dedication and teaching, 
through clinical education, classroom education, continuing 
education. I have said it before and will say it again - I can’t 
imagine a VCU program of nurse anesthesia that doesn’t 
have Gary Hahn associated with it,” said Dr. Corey Davis, 
Assistant Professor, VCU Department of Nurse Anesthesia.

Gary has served and continues to serves as a liaison 
between the VCU Department of Nurse Anesthesia, his 
department and the Carilion Clinic and all other clinical sites 
in Roanoke region. Gary also serves as a Roanoke Site 
Facilitator, assisting with the day-day activities, recruitment 
efforts, admissions processes, student counseling and 
clinical scheduling, and he also teaches in the Professional 
Aspects course. “It’s Gary’s nature to give of himself, 
although he says he is just trying to give back, he 
always seems to be giving ahead.  

We can’t thank 

Gary enough for 

all that he does!
Beverly George-Gay, 
Assistant Professor,  
VCU Department of  
Nurse Anesthesia

L to R: Danny Frasca ‘92 honoring Gary Hahn ‘78 with the 
VCU Department of Nurse Anesthesia’s most prestigious 
award, the Most Outstanding Alumni Award during our 
Graduation Ceremony in December 2018.
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Faculty & 
Staff Promotions

Dr. Brenda Wands, Assistant 
Professor and Director of Inter-
professional Education has been 
promoted to Director of the 
Post-Master’s DNAP Program. Dr. 
Wands joined the VCU Department 
of Nurse Anesthesia in September 
2015 as the new Director of 
Inter-professional Education. Dr. 
Wands was most recently an 
Assistant Professor at Bloomsburg 
University and Program Director 
for the Geisinger Health System/
Bloomsburg University Nurse 
Anesthesia Program. 

Mr. Michael Kammerman has 
been promoted to Director of the 
Center for Research in Human 
Simulation. Mr. Kammerman 
joined the Department of Nurse 
Anesthesia in 2009 from the 
VCU Health Systems Emergency 
Department where he served 
as the Simulation / Weapons of 
Mass Destruction technician. Mr. 
Kammerman has been one of the 
primary developers of the Baricity 
Educational Spinal Tool (B.E.S.T.).

Nicole Damico, PhD, CRNA
Assistant Professor
Vice Chair for Academic Affairs
Director of Professional Practice

Dr. Damico writes, “This year marks the beginning of a new era in our department. In 
the 20 years since I graduated, our program has become a premier institution in nurse 
anesthesia education under Dr. Fallacaro’s expert leadership. I have absolute confidence 
that, under Dr. Suzanne Wright, we will continue to uphold, and even exceed, the high-
quality standards we have established at VCU. I am very grateful to have the opportunity 
to serve as Vice Chair for Academic Affairs going forward. The position will enable me to 
continue to teach and mentor students on a daily basis while enhancing my involvement 
with department leadership and administrative activities. My goal as Vice Chair is for our 
curricular offerings to always be one step ahead of where they need to be. I believe there 
are always opportunities to better serve our students and the community at large. The future 
of our department is bright and I am proud to be a part of the VCU team.”

T. Corey Davis, PhD, CRNA
Assistant Professor
Vice Chair of Clinical Affairs
Assistant Program Director

Dr. Davis writes, “‘Beautiful Boy,’ by John Lennon (1980) includes the line, “Life is what 
happens to you while you’re busy making other plans.” Entering VCU literally “just off the 
farm” in 1987, I would never have dreamed that, some 31 years and three degrees later, I 
would still be here, much less in my present position as Vice Chair of Clinical Affairs and the 
Assistant Program Director of the best nurse anesthesia program in the United States. My 
time here at VCU, in the College of Health Professions, has afforded me the opportunity to 
work with faculty colleagues and mentors who are legends in the field. Hand in hand with 
the entire faculty, particularly our new Chair, Dr. Suzanne Wright, and my fellow Vice Chair of 
Academic Affairs, Dr. Nickie Damico, I hope to not only maintain our national reputation for 
excellence, but to enhance the partnership with our clinical affiliates through the education 
of generations of outstanding graduates. I am eternally grateful for the opportunity to 
attempt to influence, in some small way, the future practice of these wonderful CRNAs, 
who will go on to provide comfort and safety for countless patients throughout their 
careers.” 
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Class of
2018

Congratulations Graduates

Calling all alumni who do not live in Virginia!
The Department is looking for alumni volunteers to exhibit at 
different state association meetings to help us spread the word 
about NAFA (our CE conferences and online continuing education 
opportunities), as well as our DNAP, post masters program. Please 
contact Heather E. Millar at 804-628-3787 or hemillar@vcu.edu if 
you are interested in learning more about how to help with this 
effort. To date, we have joined the following state associations and 
are looking to grow our list: Virginia, North Carolina, Pennsylvania, 
and California! 

Pictured, Amanda Alley, M.S.Ed., Graduate Student Services 
Administrator and Adam Eddy, Business/Continuing Education 
Manager exhibiting together. 

Post-Master’s Doctor of  
Nurse Anesthesia Practice
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1200 East Broad Street
P.O. Box 980226
Richmond, Virginia 23298-0226

Scholarship donors  
and recipients from the 
Department of Nurse 
Anesthesia attending  
the annual MCV  
Scholarship Brunch

Christian Falyar, DNAP, CRNA 
(2010/2009), Joel Gill, CRNA (2018), 
Faminda Lake, SRNA (2019) Suzanne 
Wright, PhD, CRNA (2009/2002), 
Gretchen Ritter, DNAP, CRNA (2018), 
Mantovani Gay, MD, Brenda Wands, 
PhD, CRNA, Cecil Drain, Ph.D., 
CRNA, FAAN, FASAHP, Sean Sherrod 
and Melissa Sherrod, DNAP, CRNA 
(2011/2010) and Edward Woods, MD. 

The annual MCV Scholarship Brunch was held on Sunday, February 17, 2018 with nearly 300 scholarship 
donors, recipients, family members, faculty and leaders from across the campus. Pictured here are two 
student scholarship recipients, Joel Gill, recipient of the Brenda Wands and Edward Woods Scholarship, 
and Faminda Lake, student recipient of the Marjorie T. Goodwin Scholarship Fund in Nurse Anesthesia. 
This year, donors accounted for 413 scholarships on the MCV Campus.
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